
 
 
11th December, 2019 
 
Shri. Amit Yadav, DG DGFT 
Directorate General of Foreign Trade 
Udyog Bhawan  
New Delhi - 110011 
 
Subject: PN 47 Dated 7th December, 2019 
 
Respected Sir, 
 
Greetings from THE PLASTICS EXPORT PROMOTION COUNCIL! 
 
We thank you for issuing PN no 47 dated 7th December, 2019 regarding Changes in MEIS 
rate by way of granting 2% additional MEIS. 
 
We wish to inform you that MEIS on Flexible Intermediate bulk containers (FIBCs) falling 
under HSN Code 63053200 was introduced vide Public Notice no.44 dated 29.10.2015 @ 2% 
for some selected countries initially and then amended vide Public Notice no.61 dated 
07.03.2017 to cover all countries. Meanwhile the Government announced an additional 
MEIS of 2% on various products vide below public notices from time to time: - 
 
Public Notice No.42 dated 24.11.2017, Public Notice No. 44 dated 5.12.2017, 
Public Notice No. 2 dated 1.5.2018, 
Public Notice No. 13 dated 12.6.2018, and Public Notice No. 28 dated 08.08.2018. 
 
Please note that FIBCs were covered vide Public Notice no.42 dated 24.1.2017 and its 
amendment PN no 61 dtd 07.03.2017. 
 
Sir, we wish to bring to your notice that after a lapse of four months while PN no 47 dated 
7th December, 2019 has been issued granting much needed relief to many affected Industries 
but the FIBC Industry continues to suffer and they are badly affected by exclusion of their 
products from the list.  
 
We wish to further inform that w.e.f. 01.08.2019, FIBC industries neither getting MEIS @ 2% 
or additionally allowed 2% nor the product under HS Code 63053200 (FIBC) is covered in the 
new RoSCTL scheme. 
 



We believe this is an inadvertent error. We request you kindly look into this matter and 
grant them MEIS as applicable to other industries retrospectively i.e from 01.08.2019. 
 
We have already taken up this matter with DoC (EPCAP Division) and Doc vide their letter 
dated 18.11.2019 has already recommended to your good office for favorable 
consideration.  
 
We request your kind attention in this matter. 
 
 
Regards, 
 
Sribash Dasmohapatra 
Executive Director 
The Plastics Export Promotion Council 
(Sponsored by the Ministry of Commerce & Industry, Govt. of India) 
Crystal Tower, Gundivali Road No.3 
Off Sir M. V Road, Andheri (E) 
Mumbai - 400 069 
Tel  :  +91 22 26833951 / 52 


